
Moose Lake News by Jim Onarheim 

 

Well it was the annual lefsa making day on Moose Lake. Dean and Penny Broberg hosted 10 other 
Moose Lakers to a fun afternoon of lefsa making. Jack Brown, Dave and Sandy Wells, Ro9ger and Faye 
Winters, Tom and Michelle Koehler, Bill and Barb Neilson and Dave Wiltrout went through 15- 20 
pounds of potatoes which made a lot of lefsa. They were all watching the Green Bay Packer football 
game while making a lot of lefsa. The game by the way was a real thriller. I wonder if they are giving 
away and samples?  

MISSING: Octagon cement stone inscribed with "Welcome" and a cow statue is missing from in front of 
Charlie's Fine Foods restaurant on County Road S. It disappeared on a Thursday night in mid-October. 
The stone was a wedding gift to the Oldenberg’s which has great sentimental value. It would be 
wonderful to have it reappear on their front steps to welcome their guests. If you know of anyone that 
may have this, please suggest that they return it.  

Fishing has come to a halt on Moose Lake. The weather is the big factor. Things are also starting to ice 
up. The water level is at the winter level so it would be very challenging to be on Moose Lake. I think it’s 
time to wait until we now have some good ice. I did hear that some parts of Moose Lake along the 
shoreline had 3 inches of ice. Yes, someone walked out on Moose Lake and checked the depth of the 
ice. I not mentioning any names. Be careful people. Put on that life jacket if you walk out on new ice.  

Pool League this year will start on Thursday December 5th at Louie’s Landing. I talked with Jack and he is 
getting all his pool cues ready for another fun time every Thursday evening. Pool League starts at 6:30 
PM on the 5th and will run until April.  

Another Moose Lake event that will start the second Tuesday in January is the bi-monthly Pot-Luck 
dinners. They will be held at Louie’s Landing the second and fourth Tuesday of every month. The Pot-
Luck dinners will end in April.  

Birthday greetings this week go out to Kathy Amrheim on November 14th, Kenner Sorenson on the 15th, 
Charlie Oldenburg on the 18th and Karen kazmierski on the 19th Happy Birthday to all. There is only one 
anniversary this week. Happy anniversary to Stan And Donna Loebaka who will be celebrating on 
November 14th.  

Well that is all we have for this week.  Remember if you have any news items please give me a call or 
send it to me by e-mail, 715-462-4448 or jonarheim@centurytel.net so I can include it in the column. It’s 
very hard to come up with news without you. Have a great week enjoy the fall weather. Stay safe! 

For information on the Town of Round Lake Government go to their website at 
http://www.townofroundlakewi.org. For Moose Lake Improvement Association (MLIA) information, 
view their website at https://mliahaywardwi.org/. 

 

 

 



 

 


